Thank you for your enquiry.  
During the winter months the Council grits the main roads in the borough when snow or ice is forecast. This is done using pre-determined agreed primary and secondary gritting routes. These routes cover all the main roads (except the carriageways and footways of Red Routes which are the responsibility of Transport for London and are gritted by them), shopping centres, roads with steep gradients and bus routes. 
Footways are not routinely treated. However the Council treats footways for gritting according to a priority system, including those in major town centres and local shopping centres, footways close to heavily used areas, such as schools, railway stations, hospitals and medical centres, footways designated as "safe route to school" and other locations with specific access problems.  Our footway gritting operatives do sometimes leave piles of grit on the footway for their own future use. 
Information on gritting and a link to Lewisham's Winter Service Plan is available on our web site at http://www.lewisham.gov.uk/TransportAndStreets/RoadsAndPavements/RoadAndPathwayMaintenance/RoadGritting.htm  
 We have added substantially to the secondary gritting routes this year based on suggestions from residents following the severe weather last year,  and in the light of problems that arose last year. Changes have also been made in the light of emergency planning meetings with the Emergency Services and others.
In reality of course the number of roads that we can grit is governed by a number of constraints, primarily financial ones but also including our salt storage capacity.
We will do what we can to grit roads and pavements that are not included in the list above, when this is requested by residents, but our ability to do this will depend on staff availability and the levels of our salt stocks. 
Gritting however cannot necessarily make all roads passable. The salt that we lay has to be mixed in with the snow, either by vehicle or pedestrian movements, in order to work. This means that gritting won't be as effective on less heavily used roads.
We pre-salt roads on the primary and secondary gritting routes and this prevents the snow freezing. However if further heavy snow falls the upper layers will freeze without the application of further salt. When traffic is very congested the grit spreading vehicles also get caught up in the congestion, making the application of further salt difficult until traffic levels ease.
I hope this is helpful. 

regards 
Imogen Payami 
Customer Contact and Information Manager - Transport 
Wearside Service Centre 
Wearside Road 
Lewisham SE13 7EZ 
Tel: 020 8314 2235 
Email: imogen.payami@lewisham.gov.uk 

 

